
Appeal for information on missing man
in Sham Shui Po (with photo)

     Police today (August 29) appealed to the public for information on a man
who went missing in Sham Shui Po.

     Tse Kin-sun, aged 82, went missing after he was last seen at the
junction of Nam Cheong Street and Tai Po Road on August 27 afternoon. His
family made a report to Police on the same day.

     He is about 1.6 metres tall, 45 kilograms in weight and of thin build.
He has a pointed face with yellow complexion and short white hair. He was
last seen wearing a grey T-shirt, black trousers, a beige cap and carrying a
brown bag.

     Anyone who knows the whereabouts of the missing man or may have seen him
is urged to contact the Regional Missing Person Unit of Kowloon East on 3661
0316 or 9020 2746, or email to rmpu-ke-2@police.gov.hk, or contact any police
station.
     

  

SFH convenes second co-ordinating
meeting on dengue fever this week

     The Secretary for Food and Health, Professor Sophia Chan, conducted a
co-ordinating meeting on dengue fever again this morning (August 29) to
listen to the latest reports and risk assessment by the Department of Health
(DH), the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department (FEHD) and the Hospital
Authority (HA) with regard to the confirmed local dengue fever case yesterday
(August 28) and mosquito control work.
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     Professor Chan said, "The Centre for Health Protection (CHP) of the DH
is currently conducting epidemiological investigation into the additional
case yesterday. The FEHD has immediately stepped up targeted mosquito
prevention and control work at the relevant districts in accordance with the
established mechanism, and deployed staff to carry out inspections as well as
prevention and control work in areas within a 500-metre radius of the
residences of the patients and the places visited by them during the
incubation period and after illness onset.
 
     "The Government will remain highly alert to the risks of the spread of
dengue fever. The FEHD and the relevant departments have strengthened
mosquito control efforts in the areas under their purview, and are carrying
out the territory-wide anti-mosquito campaign.
 
     "During the meeting, we have reviewed various measures and strategies on
mosquito prevention and control. I shall personally co-ordinate the
territory-wide anti-mosquito campaign and visit various places to inspect
anti-mosquito work," she said.
 
     This is the second co-ordinating meeting on dengue fever convened by
Professor Chan this week. The last meeting was held on Monday (August 27).

Special traffic and transport
arrangements in So Kon Po and Causeway
Bay this Sunday

     The Transport Department (TD) today (August 29) reminded the public that
special traffic and transport arrangements will be implemented in So Kon Po
and Causeway Bay this Sunday (September 2) to facilitate the holding of a
football match at Hong Kong Stadium.
 
     The special traffic and transport arrangements mainly include:
 
* From about 4pm, the section of Caroline Hill Road between Leighton Road and
Cotton Path, and the section of Hysan Avenue westbound between Sunning Road
and Hoi Ping Road will be closed subject to the actual situation;
 
* From about 6.45 pm, Caroline Hill Road and the section of Eastern Hospital
Road between Caroline Hill Road and Cotton Path will be closed to facilitate
the dispersal of spectators, until the crowd disperses and road closures are
lifted subject to the actual situation;
 
* During the road closure period, Citybus route 5B, New World First Bus route
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8H, Cross Harbour Route 936 and green minibus routes 14M, 26 and 30 will be
temporarily diverted;
 
* Cross harbour route 117R will operate from Hong Kong Stadium to Mong Kok
after the event; and
 
* On-street car parking spaces and car parks within the affected areas will
be suspended.
 
     The TD anticipates that the traffic in the vicinity of So Kon Po and
Causeway Bay will be congested. Motorists are advised to avoid driving to the
affected areas. In case of traffic congestion, motorists should exercise
tolerance and patience, and follow the instructions of the Police. Members of
the public planning to go to the affected areas are advised to use public
transport services as far as possible.
 
     The TD and the Police will closely monitor the traffic situation and
implement appropriate measures whenever necessary. Members of the public are
advised to be alert to the latest traffic news on radio and television.
 
     Details of the special traffic and transport arrangements are now
available on the TD's website (www.td.gov.hk).

Nutrient contents in student lunches
show improvement

     The Nutrient Testing of School Lunches in Primary Schools in Hong Kong
2018, jointly conducted by the Centre for Health Protection (CHP) of the
Department of Health (DH) and the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department's
Centre for Food Safety, has showed improvements in nutrient levels in lower
primary school students' lunches across the territory. Among the results, the
drop in average sodium content in lunches has met the Salt Reduction Scheme
for School Lunches' target for 2018.
 
â€‹     Lunch samples were collected randomly from primary schools in Hong
Kong for nutrient testing in January this year to examine the amount of
energy and content of major nutrients in lunches of lower primary students. A
total of 100 lunch samples were collected from 26 primary schools. Energy and
nutrient values were compared against the requirements of a 7-year-old child
according to the Chinese Dietary Reference Intakes (2013 edition) promulgated
by the Chinese Nutrition Society and other overseas references.
 
â€‹     Announcing the findings at a press conference today (August 29), the
Assistant Director of Health (Health Promotion), Dr Anne Fung, said, "The
testing revealed that the levels of total fats, saturated fats, trans fats
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and sugars in more than 90 per cent of the lunch samples were below the upper
limits of recommended intake. Among them, the average amount of trans fats
and sugars per lunch decreased by 7 per cent and 15 per cent respectively as
compared with a similar survey in 2013.
 
â€‹     "It is encouraging to see that the average sodium content per lunch
has significantly dropped from 951 milligrams in a similar survey in 2013 to
818mg in this testing, representing a 14 per cent decrease."
 
â€‹     Dr Fung added, "The DH launched the Salt Reduction Scheme for School
Lunches in the 2017/18 school year to reduce the sodium level of school
lunches gradually with a recommended average annual reduction of 5 to 10 per
cent, targeting to cut the average sodium level of primary school lunches
down to not more than 500mg in 10 years. The average sodium content per lunch
in this testing (818mg) has already met the Scheme's target for this year
(reducing the level to less than 905mg)."
 
â€‹     In the new school year (2018/19), 12 lunch suppliers participating in
the Salt Reduction Scheme for School Lunches will supply sodium-reduced
lunches to about 480 primary schools in Hong Kong. The number of lunch
options has increased from about 280 in September 2017 to over 1 200 in
September this year.
 
â€‹     The testing also revealed that the average dietary fibre content of
the lunch samples was 5.1 grams. Although the average level exceeded the
recommended intake of 4g, 40 per cent of the samples could not meet the
recommended level. Dr Fung pointed out that dietary fibre can help prevent
constipation, control weight, lower the blood cholesterol level and prevent
cardiovascular diseases while insufficient dietary fibre intake will increase
the risk of colorectal cancer.
 
â€‹     Meanwhile, the average protein content in the lunch samples was
21.6g, exceeding the recommended intake of 13.3g. Among them, the average
protein content of non-vegetarian lunch samples was 1.8 times the recommended
level, reaching 23.6g. Dr Fung stressed that while protein serves as an
important nutrient for growth and development as well as a source of energy
for the body, excessive protein intake will cause over consumption of energy
and put extra burden on the liver and kidneys to get rid of uric acid and
urea respectively.
 
â€‹     To combat the threat of non-communicable diseases (NCDs), the
Government this year announced "Towards 2025: Strategy and Action Plan to
Prevent and Control Non-communicable Diseases in Hong Kong", setting out nine
local targets to be achieved by 2025, which include halting the rise in
prevalence of raised blood pressure, diabetes and obesity as well as
attaining a 30 per cent relative reduction in mean population daily intake of
salt/sodium.
 
â€‹     "Excessive intake of sodium can lead to hypertension, which is a
major cause of cardiovascular diseases and stroke. The DH will continue to
work with lunch suppliers to increase the number of sodium-reduced lunch



options and raise the proportion of sodium-reduced lunch options provided
each month, hoping to provide such options to more schools. Through these
measures, we hope to gradually lower the sodium level of school lunches and
work towards the Salt Reduction Scheme for School Lunches' target of an
average annual sodium reduction of 5 to 10 per cent," Dr Fung said.
 
â€‹     Noting room for improvement in the amount of dietary fibre in school
lunches, Dr Fung suggested that lunch suppliers should ensure at least one
serving of vegetables is included in lunch and provide vegetables with higher
fibre, and that the ratio of grains, vegetables and meat in lunch should be
kept at 3:2:1, whereas the ratio of whole grains should be increased by
enhancing the proportion of brown rice or vegetables in rice to at least 10
per cent. Dr Fung also suggested that schools co-operate with lunch suppliers
and parents to ensure that students can consume at least one serving of
fruits at school every day.
 
â€‹     Co-operation between schools and parents is essential in encouraging
students to adopt healthy eating habits at an early age. Schools can make
reference to the "Handbook of Selection of Lunch Suppliers" published by the
DH when choosing lunch suppliers, adopt the Nutritional Guidelines on Lunch
for Students when drawing up contracts with lunch suppliers, and establish
and implement a school healthy eating policy. Meanwhile, apart from co-
operating with schools to monitor the quality of school lunches and providing
adequate amount of fruits to children, parents can also follow healthy eating
principles at home by consuming food that is low in fat, salt and sugar and
eating less meat and more vegetables so as to lay a solid foundation for the
health of their children.
 
â€‹     "The results of the testing will help the DH review the Nutritional
Guidelines on Lunch for Students, the Salt Reduction Scheme for School
Lunches and other relevant measures to support our children to develop
healthy eating habits and prevent NCDs. The DH will continue to provide
necessary advice and assistance to schools, lunch suppliers and parents to
further improve the nutrient contents in school lunches," Dr Fung added.

Hong Kong Customs detects seaborne
transnational drug trafficking case
(with photo)

     Hong Kong Customs seized about 26 kilograms of suspected cocaine and
about 1 kilogram of suspected crack cocaine with an estimated market value of
$30 million on August 27 at Kwai Chung Customhouse Cargo Examination Compound
and Mong Kok.
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     Customs officers inspected a 20-foot container declared to contain
"wooden baffles" arriving from Colombia at Kwai Chung Customhouse Cargo
Examination Compound on August 27.

     After examination, about 26 kilograms of suspected cocaine were found
inside the false compartments at the container door.

     After follow-up investigations Customs officers arrested three men in
Yuen Long, aged from 32 to 52, suspected to be connected with the case. A
suspected drug manufacturing centre in Mong Kok was also raided, where about
1 kilogram of suspected crack cocaine was further seized.

     The arrested persons were charged with trafficking in a dangerous drug
and manufacturing of dangerous drug, and will appear at West Kowloon
Magistrates' Courts tomorrow (August 30).

     Under the Dangerous Drugs Ordinance, trafficking in and manufacturing of
dangerous drugs are serious offences. The maximum penalty upon conviction is
a fine of $5 million and life imprisonment.

     Members of the public may report any suspected drug trafficking
activities to the Customs 24-hour hotline 2545 6182 or its dedicated crime-
reporting email account (crimereport@customs.gov.hk).
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